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A. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 
This report recommends updating the current Concussion Policy (S.26) to reformat 

in meta policy format and to conform to recent changes to legislation.  

 

The cumulative staff time required to prepare this report was 35 hours   
 

B.  PURPOSE  
 

This Recommendation Report is on the Order Paper of the Governance Policy 

Committee as it recommends policy revision.  

 

C. BACKGROUND 
 

1. The Concussion Policy (S.26) was developed in 2014 to meet the 

requirements of Policy/Program memorandum No. 158: School Board 

Policies on Concussion. It has not been amended since. 

2. Rowan’s Law (Concussion Safety) was passed in 2018. It further expands 

the responsibilities of school boards by requiring boards to put into place 

concussion education and a student code of conduct that outlines rules of 

behaviour to minimize concussions while playing sport. 
 

D. EVIDENCE/RESEARCH/ANALYSIS  
 

1. This policy has been amended in consultation with the staff from the 

Curriculum, Leadership and Innovation and Legal Departments.  

2. Since this policy was written, there have been changes to applicable 

legislation. Revisions in this policy and the accompanying protocol reflect 

these changes.  

 

E. METRICS AND ACCOUNTABILITY 
 

1. Recommendations in this report will be monitored by policy development 

staff.  

2. Further reports will be brought to Board in accordance with the policy 

review schedule.  
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F. IMPLEMENTATION 
 

The updated policy as approved will be posted on the TCDSB policy register. 

 

G. STAFF RECOMMENDATION  
 

Staff recommends that the revised Concussion Policy (S.S.26) provided in 

Appendix A and the accompany Protocols for Concussion Booklet provided in 

Appendix B be adopted.  

 

 
 


